Date: Mon, 14 Dec 2009 16:15:56 -0500
Subject: For Sheila:  re charter revision
From: mary.haslinger@gmail.com
To: indyjerry@hotmail.com

Sheila,

I wrote you once last week late at night and accidentally canceled it.  Grrr

Any way, I have three concerns. 

ONE
Long before the Charter Revision Committee was elected; everyone I know was in favor of revision solely in order to replace the Mayor/Council form of government with a City Manager/Council form of government.
My husband and I lived 30 years in Connecticut under City Manager/Council government format.

The down sides are:  
1. A good City Manager is hard to get, and hard to keep.
  A very good City Manager is expensive.

2. An average performing City Manager, can within a year, figure out the City's business, and if  he/ she chooses, bypass the City Council's decision making responsibilities.  From the City Manager's point of view, excluding Council deliberations expedites the governing process.  From a citizen's point of view, public representation in government affairs is thereby compromised.

3. Because the City Manager is not answerable to the public. 

4.  It is difficult to fire a poor City Manager.  

On the other hand, I realize that at times in the past several Newburyport Mayors have acted independently with extremely unfortunate results.  The dump on Crow's Lane exists because of a past Mayor's poor decision. 

TWO
Since I returned to Newburyport I have been frustrated over the development approval process.  It seems so round about.  It bothers me to watch the ZBA do planning when their charge is only to make exceptions to the City’s zoning laws only "in extraordinary circumstances" I have reminded them of this a number of times.  Also, the Historical Commission is sometimes forced to make planning policy.  I do not go to Conservation Commission meetings so I cannot comment in their case.   And I do understand that our Planning Director is supposed to manage all the interlocking development approval pieces. 

THREE
I have heard some propose that the membership of the Planning Board, the ZBA and etc. be elected rather than appointed.   I wonder how much of our government should be politicized.

That's it for now.
Sorry it has taken so long to get my comments to you.

Mary
